Bruce Hamilton, Chairman Jessie H. Roberson Daniel J. Santos Joyce L. Connery

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



February 6, 2019

The Honorable James Richard Perry Secretary of Energy U.S. Department of Energy 1000 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Secretary Perry:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board Issued Recommendation 2015-1, Emergency Preparedness and Response at the Pantex Plant, on November 23, 2015. The Department of Energy has completed all milestones in the Implementation Plan for this Recommendation including additional effectiveness reviews. Accordingly, the Board closes the Recommendation.

Emergency preparedness and response improvement activities at the Pantex Plant that can be viewed as extensions of the Recommendation's implementation are ongoing. The Board will continue its oversight of these activities.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

un Hunt

Chairman

c: Mr. Joe Olencz